CII  Board of Directors Homeowners Association Meeting Minutes,  February 8, 2012
Attending:  President: Liz Callis; Members-at-Large: William Carter, Gary Wilt; Secretary-Treasurer: Ray Kudlak; Copies to: Dwayne Green; Barrie Rojahns, Hawthorne Management; Kevin and Jennifer Wolfe, Social Committee.
The meeting was called to order at 7:29 PM and the previous Minutes were adopted.
Treasurer’s report – Hawthorne Mgt. provided a financial report through February 8 to supplement the January 2012 Budget information.  Dues collections are in progress with over $40,000 already received and allocated to the 2012 Reserve Accounts and to Checking for immediate expenses. There are no outstanding expenses to date.  Some payment delinquencies have been noted and are receiving late fee fines.  Other delinquencies are being dealt with as legal matters.
Old Business – Items for continued consideration in 2012 include updating the CII Web Site, Pool Rules, Wi-Fi installation at the Pool and others.
New Business – The Cedarfield II Board does not dissent to the request for children of residents of Cedarfield Park being allowed to join the Cedarfield Sharks Swim Team for 2012, however, Cedarfield Park residents will not be granted Cedarfield II Pool memberships.
Pool Committee – Furniture is in process of being refurbished.  A suggestion was made for 2012 pool closing that a means to elevate the center of the main pool to allow for rain runoff and eliminate the stress now being placed on the pool cover due to “water pooling” in the center.  We will address this with the pool contract supplier.  Also, a Pool “Grand Reopening” party is being considered.  The Social Committee will also review a suggested list of potential activities for 2012.
Landscape Committee – Spring cleanup being anticipated.  No other report at this time.
Architectural Committee – There were some notifications regarding mold on house siding and damage to boards and trim around windows and doors.
Of concern are the many trash/garbage containers left at curbside or in front yards and garages  beyond 2 days after pickup. Also, many of these containers are not being hidden from the street view due when being stored due to sloped terrain or bushes allowed to grow into the area that these containers would normally be placed.  Please take appropriate steps to comply with the rule for storing these containers out of street view and removing them from curbside after pickup day.
Social Committee – A list of past activities is being compiled and will be transmitted to our new Social Chairpersons for consideration.  The new Chairs are Kevin and Jennifer Wolfe.  We are fortunate to have them on our team and look forward to working closely with them.
Appointments - 
BOARD POSITIONS OPEN – Two positions need to be filled;  Vice President and either Treasurer or Secretary.  If you or someone you know will consider volunteering for BOD positions, please contact Barrie or Liz. 
Guest Kevin LaValley was in attendance and indicated that he would like to become a Board member.  The Board is considering him for the position of Vice-President.  A formal appointment will be made at the March meeting.  Others are encouraged to join our several committees. 
COMMITTEE POSITIONS OPEN – Volunteers are needed for the Landscape, Social, Pool and Architectural Committees.  Please contact Barrie or Liz.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:03 PM.
The Next Meeting will be held at 7:00 PM, Wednesday. March 14, 2012, at 8714 Doe Path.
